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SEPTEMBER 2014
PRESIDENT’S MESSAGE
Cari amici,

Important!!!.  Please note the change in the IHL annual picnic date.  It will be held on Sunday, October 5th, 2014, at the usual place, the Knights of Columbus Hall behind St. Leo's Church.  See the details on P. 4 of this newsletter.  Let's have a great turnout for this always fun time.

Our annual peach picking outing to the Virginia Perfection Orchard on Sunday, August 10th, was a great success.  Over forty attended the peach picking and the lunch at the Blackthorne Inn.  Gene La Colla, the organizer for this event, did his usual outstanding job and was rewarded by the largest attendance ever.  Once again, thanks to all of our members for their increased participation in IHL events. 

Last year we held our first walkathon for the charities we support through OSIA, Alzheimer's, Autism and Cooley's Anemia. As a result of your generous contributions, we were able to triple the donations for those charities last year. This year, the walkathon will be held at a local mall on Saturday, October 25th, 2014.  The donation letter is included on P. 5 of this newsletter.  The walkathon is our major charity drive for the year so come out and join in on the 25th to help make it a success.  Also, remember that none of your annual dues goes to the support of our charities. With your help, I am hoping to significantly increase the amounts we contribute annually to Cooley’s Anemia, Alzheimer’s and Autism.  You do not have to participate in the walkathon to contribute to our charity drive.  Just send in your contribution to the IHL treasurer as described in the donation letter.  Also, share the letter with friends, neighbors and others as they may want to support these worthy charities.  After the walkathon, we will meet at a restaurant TBD at the mall for lunch.

Our next event after the picnic will be a pot luck general membership meeting with a guest speaker on Saturday, November 8, and on December 13, Santa and La Befana will highlight our annual Christmas party.
As mentioned in the August newsletter, our editor, Paul Alligood, is stepping down after some ten years in that position.  We are so grateful to Paul for his taking on this important function for our lodge for so long.  Now we are looking for someone else to step forward as the next editor of the newsletter.  This is an important job as it is our way of communicating with our fellow lodge members and disseminating information concerning lodge events.  Paul has said that he will work with his replacement over the next few months on the ins and outs of preparing the newsletter each month.  If you would like to serve your lodge in that capacity or know someone who may want to do it, please email me at  delillo1@verizon.net or call me at 703-354-2454.
A Presto,
Dennis
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Visit our lodge website at WWW.ITALIANHERITAGELODGE.ORG.  Check the website for breaking news between newsletter editions.

SAVE THE DATES - FUTURE LODGE EVENTS
Sept. 17
Council Meeting 


7:00 PM


At the Lillos
Sept. 24
Lunch Bunch



12:00 Noon


At Olive Garden

Oct. 5

Annual Lodge Picnic 

1:00 to 5:00


At K of C
Oct. 25
Walkathon (location TBD)

Nov. 8

Lodge Meeting w/Guest Spkr
6:30 PM


At K of C
Dec. 13
Christmas Party w/ Santa and La Befana



At K of C
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LODGE ANNOUNCEMENTS
The language group has not decided on a location for Sept.  The Mignanis will advise members soon.
Anyone needing a ride to lodge events, please contact lodge president Dennis Lillo at 703 354 2454.
Our newsletter editor, Paul Alligood, is retiring after nine years.  We are looking for someone to step up to take his place.  If you would like to serve the lodge in that capacity, please email Dennis Lillo at delillo1@verizon.net or call Dennis at 703 354 2454.
SEPTEMBER BIRTHDAYS
Joe La Marca



Sept. 6

David Asiello


Sept. 22
Patricia Schlener


Sept. 19

Janine Bjorn


Sept. 29


John Innello



Sept. 20

Jerry DiCerbo

Sept. 30
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SEPTEMBER ANNIVERSARIES
Alessandro & Juliana Sacilotto


Sept. 4
David & Michelle Asiello



Sept. 13
Bruno Diconi & Marisa Scala


Sept. 19
Anthony & Jane Musco



Sept. 21
Michael & Joanne DeMarco



Sept. 27

SEPTEMBER LUNCH BUNCH
The lunch bunch will meet on Wednesday, Sept. 24, at noon at the Olive Garden Restaurant at 3548-52 South Jefferson St., Falls Church, VA 22041 located across the street from Skyline Mall on Route 7.  They have a soup and salad special that is very popular.  Please let Dennis Lillo know if you plan to attend so he can make the appropriate reservation.  Email Dennis at delillo@verizon.net or call at 703 354 2454.
LODGE PICNIC - OCTOBER 5, 2014

The lodge will hold its annual picnic on the grounds of the Knights of Columbus hall behind St. Leo’s Church from 1:00 to 5:00 Sunday, October 5th.  This event serves as our regular lodge meeting for October.  For planning purposes, John Asiello would like a head count in advance of those coming and some VOLUNTEERS to help set up at 9:00 AM.  If you can help, RSVP to John at 703 321 7840.  Come enjoy the fun, food and games (test your bocce skills).  Here are the details: 

[image: image5.wmf]Date: Sunday, October 5th
Time: 1:00 to 5:00 PM 

Place: K of C grounds, St. Leo’s Catholic Church, Fairfax

Menu: Sausage, Hot Dogs, Hamburgers with all the trimmings

Antipasto Salad


Green Bean Salad


Baked Beans


Pasta Salad

Beverages: Beer, Wine, Iced Tea, Soda and Bottled Water

Dessert: Watermelon

Cost: $15 per adult, $5 per child ages 5 to 12

          Not to exceed $40 per family in the same household

Italian Heritage Lodge of Fairfax #2517

Dennis Lillo, President

5104 Colebrook Place, Alexandria, Virginia 22312

delillo1@verizon,net

http://www.italianheritagelodge.org

SUBJECT:  Walkathon for Cooley’s Anemia, Alzheimer’s and Autism

A primary function of the Italian Heritage Lodge (IHL) of Fairfax is to act as a fraternal organization to benefit our community.  One of the ways we accomplish this each year is to donate funds to three specific charities ---- Cooley’s Anemia, Alzheimer’s, and Autism.  This year, our members will participate in a Walkathon on Saturday, October 25th, 2014, at 11:00 AM at a local mall as a fundraiser for these charities.  We ask that you donate $10, $20 or whatever you can afford to support these worthy causes.  All funds collected will be donated through the Grand Lodge of Virginia Foundation, Order Sons of Italy in America (OSIA), to one of the above-mentioned charities.

Make checks payable to the Grand Lodge of Virginia Foundation.  Please mail your fully tax deductible contributions to:

Italian Heritage Lodge of Fairfax #2517

C/O Ms. Laura Strong

Treasurer

6106 Greenlawn Court, Springfield VA 22152

Keep a copy of the form below as your receipt and include the name of the charity you wish to support on the memo line on your check.  I want to thank you in advance for your generosity and your support for our charitable causes.

                                                                                         Mille grazie,

                                                                              Dennis Lillo, President, IHL

------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------------

Receipt:  Grand Lodge of Virginia Foundation, Order Sons of Italy in America

5352 Sir Barton Drive

Virginia Beach, VA 23462

Cooley ’s Anemia     _______         Amount    ________

Alzheimer’s              _______         Amount     ________

Autism                      _______         Amount     ________  

Date:            
THE NAME GAME – KEEPING YOUR NAME WHEN YOU MARRY

Women in Italy don’t change their names when they marry. In the U. S., this is the norm; most women when they marry change their surname to their husband’s, and there are simple, routine procedures in place for them to do so. It’s so usual that Americans are confused if you don’t do it. Some American women don’t change their names, often for professional reasons, sometimes for political ones. 

In Italy, there is no legal procedure by which a woman can change her surname to her husband’s, even if she wanted to. In every context, you’re still known by your own name which saves headaches and maintains continuity on the professional front. Most doorbells have both names on it. On the other hand, the kids almost always get their father’s name, and it’s perfectly natural and normal to be called “Mrs. So-and-So” in some settings, such as your child’s school (perhaps simply because it’s easier for the teacher to remember).

Check out this recent article in the Washington Post for a description of the problems we create for ourselves that are not necessary in Italy where a woman keeps her name forever.
http://preview.tinyurl.com/mdxl4sz
From Betsy Mignani

From Our Lodge Publicity Chairman, Joe La Marca:
Take a look at recent postings of pictures from some former lodge events on the Photos page of the lodge website: 

· 2013 Independence Day Parade, picnic, additional photos of the Columbus Day dance, the December lunch bunch, the Christmas party and 2014 January and February lunch bunch gatherings
 Here are other important dates: Our fun picnic with bocce, Oct. 5;  a respected guest speaker, Nov 8; and our annual Christmas party that features both Santa and La Befana, Dec 13.



Room remains for you and yours. For more information, email joe.lamarca@italianheritagelodge.org or phone Joe at 703-475-6962. For a link to a flyer with more information, please click the picture.
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ANTENNA ITALIA

ANTENNA ITALIA is now on the AMICO website. Get news from Italy and information on
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